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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on October 3, 2012. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler and Dick Olson.  Dennis Norton was absent. Staff present: Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford; Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa; Police Chief, Dennis Marks and City Attorney, Mark Parmenter.  Guests Present: Barb Young, Ace Aossey, Brad Potter, Don and Shawnee Burd, Matt Beeks, Cody Oberfoell, Brad Ransford, Martin Labs, Sandy McVicker, Kelly Kellen, Kim Bonev, Joe Burd, Daniel Hoffman, Advocate Cynthia Peterson and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer. 
Mayor Theis requested agenda item #’s 16 and 17 be moved up before Item #14 Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate.  
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the amended agenda moving Item #’s 16 and 17 before entering into the closed session, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Bob Wheeler moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Minutes of  Meetings: Regular Meetings September 5, 2012 and September 19, 2012; Work Session September 10, 2012; Receive & File Minutes of Boards/Commissions/Committees: Board of Adjustment August 13, 2012 and September 10, 2012; Library September 11, 2012; Parks and Recreation Commission September 10, 2012; Planning and Zoning Commission August 27, 2012 and Water Board September 18, 2012; Approval of new - Special Class C Liquor License (BW) (Beer/Wine) for Pita’z Hiawatha LLC, 1057 N Center Point Road, effective October 3, 2012 pending background check results; Mayor’s Report, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.
Report from Council Members / Mayor / City Clerk

Mayor Theis informed Council that staff members from the Public Works, Parks and Water Departments have been seeding, grading and mobilizing the right-of-way for the North Center Point Road from Stamy Road to Tower Terrace Road Lighting Improvements Project.  All city staff hours will be billed back to the contractor.
“Fire Prevention Week” Proclamation October 7-13, 2012

Mayor Theis read the “Fire Prevention Week” Proclamation and declared the week of October 7th – 13th, 2012 as Fire Prevention Week in the City of Hiawatha.
The following members of the volunteer fire staff were present during the reading of the proclamation: Matt Beeks, Cody Oberfoell, Brad Ransford and Martin Labs.
PUBLIC HEARING – to Consider an Ordinance Regarding the Rezoning of Property Located at 1450 Robins Road, from A (Agriculture) to C-4 (Central Service District) requested by Burd Family Limited Partnership
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider an Ordinance regarding the rezoning of property located at 1450 Robins Road, from A (Agriculture) to C-4 (Central Service District) requested by Burd Family Limited Partnership at 7:09 P.M. 
Kelly Kellen spoke on behalf of the Burd Family Partnership explaining that the property is located west of the Public Works Building.  Kelly Kellen stated that they are aware of sewer hookups and wellhead protection restrictions and they will follow all restrictions and inform those interested in the property.  At the September 24th Planning and Zoning meeting there were no objections and she followed the proper rezoning procedures as instructed.

Janette Ames, a neighbor located at 2112 Robins Road submitted a letter in favor of the rezoning request at the time it went before the Planning and Zoning Commission in September for review and recommendation to Council.

Sandy McVicker, 1390 Robins Road spoke against the rezoning request stating that she has seen many changes throughout the years.  From the last meeting she thought this was a dead issue and was told they didn’t know.  She was not notified when the Comprehensive Plan was changed to allow commercial zoning on the property at 1250 Robins Road (May 5, 2011).  Sandy McVicker was hoping for R-2 Zoning or multi-family.  The commercial zoning will bring a lot more traffic and is infringing on their nice quiet residential property.  It would be nice to keep the area quite.

There were no additional written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:16 P.M.
Community Development Director, Mark Powers submitted a letter in the council packet stating that the property at 1450 Robins Road had been posted as required by City Code, notices have been sent to surrounding properties owners by certified mail, legal notices have been published, the required information has been submitted by the property owner, and the rezoning request does comply with the Comprehensive Plan along Robins Road which shows this area as commercial.
Bob Wheeler moved the 1st reading of ORDINANCE #734 rezoning of property located at 1450 Robins Road, from A (Agriculture) to C-4 (Central Service District) requested by Burd Family Limited Partnership, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.
The 2nd and 3rd readings of ORDINANCE #734 will be considered at the October 17, 2012 Council meeting due to the objection heard from a neighboring property owner.
Public Hearing to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinance Chapter 131 Metropolitan Area Taxicab and Limousine Code in its Entirety and Replacing it with a New Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code to Correspond with Current Metro Area Requirements
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinance Chapter 131 Metropolitan Area Taxicab and Limousine Code in its entirety and replacing it with a new Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code to correspond with current metro area cities requirements at 7:19 P.M. 

There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:19 P.M.
City Clerk, Kim Downs provided a memo in the packet explaining that Chapter 131 of the Hiawatha Code of Ordinance needs to be repealed and replaced with a new ordinance because of the recently amended ordinances of the Cities of Cedar Rapids and Marion.  The new Chapter 131 will include provisions accepting approved licenses issued by the Cities of Cedar Rapids, Marion and Robins.  The ordinance provides the regulations and processes needed for Hiawatha to review and approve a taxicab and limousine licenses.  Currently we do not have a taxicab/limousine business located in our city limits.  The area cities will provide the City of Hiawatha with copies of their approved license as they have done in the past.
Bob Rampulla moved the 1st reading of ORDINANCE #735 amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinance Chapter 131 Metropolitan Area Taxicab and Limousine Code in its entirety and replacing it with a new Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code to correspond with current metro area requirements, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Bob Rampulla moved waiving the 2nd and 3rd readings of ORDINANCE #735, second by Bob Wheeler.  
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Motion Carried
Marty Bruns moved the adoption of ORDINANCE #735 amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinance Chapter 131 Metropolitan Area Taxicab and Limousine Code in its entirety and replacing it with a new Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code to correspond with current metro area cities, second by Bob Wheeler.  

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Ordinance #735 approved

Establishing Taxicab and Limousine Fees and Rates
City Clerk, Kim Downs requested Council approval in establishing taxicab and limousine fees and rates upon approval of adopting the new Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code.  Chapter 131, Section 131.03 Taxicab and Limousine Business License. 7. Fees contains language setting the fees and rates relating to taxicab and limousine operations in the City of Hiawatha by City Council resolution.  The proposed fees and rates mirror those adopted by the cities of Cedar Rapids and Marion as follows:
· License Types



           Fee
Taxicab or limousine business

           $50.00 annual plus background check

Taxicab or limousine driver


           $20.00 annual plus background check

Taxicab or limousine vehicle


           $40.00 annual

· Taxicab Rates/Fares



           Rate/Fare
Flag rate (first 1/6 mile)


           $3.50

Each additional 1/6 mile or fraction

           $0.50

Waiting time




           $30.00 per hour

Additional passengers using same cab
           $1.00 per additional passenger

· Vehicle Inspection Fees


          Fee

Annual inspection and 1 re-inspection
          $30.00

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-229 establishing fees and rates relating to taxicab and limousine operations in the City of Hiawatha in connection with Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-229 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date of October 17, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding Parking Restrictions for Both Sides of Heritage Boulevard and Heritage Green Boulevard from Miller Road to the East Side of Ridgewood Drive
On July 18, 2012, City Council approved amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions for both sides of Blairsferry Crossing from Miller Road to the East Side of Ridgewood Drive.

The current amendment to Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations will add “No Parking” signs on both sides of Heritage Boulevard and Heritage Green Boulevard from Miller Road to the east side of Ridgewood Drive to be consistent throughout the Heritage Green subdivision.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-230 setting a public hearing date of October 17, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding Parking Restrictions for Both Sides of Heritage Boulevard and Heritage Green Boulevard from Miller Road to the East Side of Ridgewood Drive, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-230 approved. 

Motion Accepting the Appointment of History Commission Member Pat Semelroth Effective October 3, 2012 – December 31, 2012

Marty Bruns moved the appointment of History Commission Member Pat Semelroth effective October 3, 2012 – December 31, 2012, second by Bob Wheeler.  Motion carried.

Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project, Review Quotes and Award Contract

The Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project generally consists of constructing approximately 390 lineal feet of 18 inch diameter storm sewer and intakes from the west end of Clymer Road to approximately mid-block.  Work also includes Portland cement concrete pavement replacement, subdrain installation and the relocation of water services.

The City Engineer’s cost opinion was $89,000.00 and bids were opened on September 26, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. with results as follows:
Contractor






Bid Amount
Dave Schmitt Construction Co. Inc. of Cedar Rapids

$  77,392.00

Abode Construction Inc. of Marion



$  86,650.50

Ricklefs Excavating Ltd. of Anamosa



$  89,047.50

Pirc-Tobin Construction Inc. of Alburnett


$  90,530.00

Tschiggfrie Excavating of Dubuque



$  96,638.00

Connolly Construction Inc. of Peosta



$  98,628.25

Borst Bros. Construction Inc. of Marion



$106,439.00


City Engineer, Dick Ransom recommends awarding the contract to the lowest most responsive responsible bid of Dave Schmitt Construction Co. Inc. in the amount of $77,392.00 plus potential incentives as provided in the specifications including the following:

· $300 per working day up to a maximum of $1,800 for completion in less than the allowable 30 working days

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-231 approving and making award of contract for the 2012 Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project to Dave Schmitt Construction Co. Inc. of Cedar Rapids in the amount of $77,382.00 plus potential incentives as provided in the specifications, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-231 approved. 

Consideration of Barb Young Request for Financial Assistance Due to Flooding Issues in the Rear Yard of the Duplex Property located at 300/310 Clymer Road (Postponed at the September 19, 2012 Council Meeting Pending Further Discussion at the October 1, 2012 Work Session)
During the citizen input portion of the September 5th council meeting Barb Young, 300/310 Clymer Road spoke to Council regarding flooding in the rear yard of the duplex property she owns at 300/310 Clymer Road.  Barb Young asked that Council consider providing financial assistance toward the total cost of rear yard improvements to fix the drainage issues on her property.

The request was added to the September 19th agenda and Council had additional discussion with Barb Young and City Engineer, Dick Ransom to consider the request for city participation in flooding issues in the rear yard of 300/310 Clymer Road.  The item was tabled until further discussion could be held at the next work session on October 1, 2012.  
Council Member, Marty Bruns stated that he was aware of including utility and drainage easements when there was new development.  Bruns spoke of his own experience in his neighborhood when property owners chipped in for their own drainage installation with no participation from the City.

Marty Bruns stated that when it comes to city obligations in regards to participating in private drainage issues, the only responsibility is to remove any obstructions within the drainage easement.  The City is perfectly willing to give Barb Young the name of the contractor performing the work for the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project and have her strike a deal of her own but there will be no participation from the City.

Council Member, Bob Rampulla added that there has been a lot of discussion and the City’s only obligation is to enforcement to keep obstacles out of the drainage area; setting precedence we cannot do.
Barb Young questioned why the parking lot was constructed toward 240 Clymer Road which she used to own.  It appears it was to flow toward the drainage easement not to the street.

City Engineer, Dick Ransom stated that the historic direction of language focuses on subservient land to the dominant land.  The reason for the drainage easement established years ago was to place utilities.  It is appropriate to ensure the easement is free of obstructions.

Council Member, Marty Bruns reiterated that a lot of time has been given to Barb Young’s request and the conclusion is that we will try to help facilitate as best we can but we will not pay or install any improvements to repair the flooding.  This is a private issue.

Barb Young stated this is an opportunity to correct a problem.  This area is flooding and with the weather patterns it will continue to flood.  There is going to be massive flooding and you have two properties that are willing to work with the city.

Marty Bruns interjected that he understands but the city will not participate.  We will take Ms. Young’s information and require the neighbors to remove the obstructions.  This is our only tool.  The rest is a civil matter.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-232 declaring the City is under no obligation to build a channel or correct private drainage issues on private property as requested by Barb Young, property owner of 300/310 Clymer Road.  The only responsibility is to remove any obstacles that are within the drainage easement and City Council further agrees to allow property owners within the project scope of the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension project to obtain separate contracts independent from the City to complete construction of improvements to fix drainage issues on private property, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-232 approved. 

LED Residential Street Light Pilot Project in the Areas of N 12th Avenue, N 15th Avenue and 15th Avenue Court
The City Council of Hiawatha has been chosen by Alliant Energy as a Residential Light Emitting Diode (LED) Street Light Pilot Community.  

The residential street light LED pilot will replace traditional street lights with LED in the areas of N 12th Avenue, 15th Avenue and 15th Avenue Court.  The objective of this pilot is to evaluate LED street lights for performance and cost effectiveness.
The LED street lights provide a whiter light, similar to day light.  They use less than half the electricity of traditional lighting technology and last considerable longer, requiring substances as found in traditional streetlights.

Alliant Energy has committed to the initiative to replace all residential sodium pressure lighting as they terminate to LED fixtures.  Alliant is providing the twelve (12) LED fixtures and the installation of those lights at no cost to the City and no additional assessments or fees will be charged to the areas in the pilot project.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-233 authorizing a partnership with Alliant Energy to provide a Residential LED Street Light Pilot Project consisting of materials and installation of twelve (12) LED fixtures at no cost to the City and assess performance and cost effectiveness of the residential LED street lighting, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-233 approved. 

Authorizing Mayor to Sign a Purchase Agreement for One (1) Used Vacuum Sewer Jetter replacing Public Works Department Unit 590
The Public Works Department’s current Unit 590 sewer jetter, a Ford truck chassis with a Myers sewer jetter mounted on it was purchased new in 1983.  It has 4,700 miles on the truck and 3,400 hours on the jetter motor.  It is used for emergency sewer backups and to water trees, grass and plants.
Unit 590 has not been starting very easily and the age of the unit makes it very hard to find parts.  When citizens call about a sewer backup, response time is critical.  Public Works Director, Rod Jasa feels that a good used unit would fit the City’s needs because the sewer jetter would not be used all the time.  

Mayor Theis, Rod Jasa and Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford looked at a used 2003 Vac-Con V311LHA vacuum sewer jetter currently owned by the City of Bettendorf and liked it.  The vacuum sewer jetter will be available for purchase in February 2013 at a total cost not to exceed $85,000.00, as stated by Mayor Theis.
Funding for the purchase of one (1) used vacuum sewer jetter is currently available in the Equipment Reserve Fund.

Rod Jasa recommends Council authorization in signing an agreement to purchase one (1) used Vac-Con V311LHA vacuum sewer jetter currently owned by the City of Bettendorf and make payment when we take delivery of the unit.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-234 authorizing the Mayor to sign an agreement for the purchase of one (1) used 2003 Vac-Con V311LHA vacuum sewer jetter from the City of Bettendorf, replacing the current Unit 590 at a total cost not to exceed $80,000.00, utilizing available funding through the FY 2012 Equipment Reserve Fund and payment for purchase will not be made until the City of Hiawatha takes delivery, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-234 approved. 

Mayor Theis informed Council that the resolution needs to be changed to correct the price of the used 2003 Vac-Con V311LHA vacuum sewer jetter from $80,000.00 to $85,000.00.
City Clerk, Kim Downs requested a correction to the motion authorizing $85,000.00 for the purchase of the jetter as shared by Mayor Theis using the same resolution number as previously moved.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-234 authorizing the Mayor to sign an agreement for the purchase of one (1) used 2003 Vac-Con V311LHA vacuum sewer jetter from the City of Bettendorf, replacing the current Unit 590 at a total cost not to exceed $85,000.00, utilizing available funding through the FY 2012 Equipment Reserve Fund and payment for purchase will not be made until the City of Hiawatha takes delivery, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-234 approved. 

“At Your Own Risk” Building Permit for Legacy Stone Located at 1530 Stamy Road
Community Development Director, Mark Powers received a request from TCC Investments and Brad Potter of Legacy Stone for an “At Your Own Risk” building permit to begin construction on a building and parking lots for Legacy Stone located at 1530 Stamy Road before winter sets in.
The site plan for this project was approved by the Planning and Zoning Commission on September 24, 2012.  Building plans were submitted and are currently being reviewed by the Community Development Department.  Mark Powers has no objections to allowing the “At Your Own Risk” permit for Legacy Stone.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-235 authorizing the Community Development Department to issue an “At Your Own Risk” Building Permit for the start of construction of a building and parking lots for Legacy Stone located at 1530 Stamy Road with the understanding of all parties involved that any construction done before the final building plan approval is done at the developer’s and/or property owner’s risk, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-235 approved. 

Revised Preliminary Plat for Croell’s First Addition
The original preliminary plat for Croell’s First Addition was approved in 2006 and is currently expired due to no final plat for this subdivision being requested within one year of the preliminary plat approval as required by the City’s Unified Development Code.
The revised preliminary plat of Croell’s First Addition containing five (5) lots was reviewed at the September 24, 2012 Planning and Zoning Commission meeting and recommended to City Council for approval.  

City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed the revised preliminary plat and recommends approval with the following condition:

· Prior to the approval of the first final plat for Croell’s First Addition, the developer submit an agreement to the City to construct a Fire Department approved turn around at the end of Industrial Drive.

Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford reviewed the revised preliminary plat and recommends approval with the following condition:

· The notes on the preliminary plat should include “when the 8” water main on Industrial Drive is completed as part of the final plat, the 12” water main loop from Industrial Drive to Hawkeye Drive will be abandoned by the developer.”

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-236 approving the revised preliminary plat of Croell’s First Addition to the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa subject to the conditions outlined in the letters provided by Hall & Hall Engineers and the Hiawatha Water Department, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-236 approved. 

Purchase Agreement for Right-of-Way and Easements Located at 111 E Boyson Road in Connection with the Boyson Road / Robins Road Intersection Project
The acquisition of right-of-way and easements on the property located at 111 E Boyson Road will enable the City of Hiawatha to provide for improvements to Boyson Road for service to its citizens in connection with the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection project.
A Purchase Agreement for the acquisition of right-of-way and easements on the property located at 111 E Boyson Road was signed by the property owners Thomas and Myra Dricken and sets the price of the acquisition at $10,608.00.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-237 approving and ratifying a Purchase Agreement between the City of Hiawatha and Thomas and Myra Dricken for the purchase of right-of-way and easements on the property located at 111 E Boyson Road in the amount of $10,608.00 in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Purchase Agreement, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-237 approved. 

Purchase Agreement for Right-of-Way and Permanent Easements Located at 1004 Robins Road in Connection with the Boyson Road / Robins Road Intersection Project

The acquisition of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 1004 Robins Road will enable the City of Hiawatha to provide for improvements to Boyson Road for service to its citizens in connection with the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection project.

A Purchase Agreement for the acquisition of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 1004 Robins Road was signed by property owner and co-tenants Patricia Hanson, Diane Kinney and Lorraine Minney and sets the price of the acquisition at $14,700.00.  

The Purchase Agreement states the following under seller terms: Life Estate to Lorraine Mae Minney, as long as she is able to reside in said property.  The remainder interest goes to Diane Minney and Patricia Hanson as undivided co-tenants.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-238 approving and ratifying a Purchase Agreement between the City of Hiawatha and Patricia Hanson, Diane Kinney and Lorraine Minney for the purchase of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 1004 Robins Road in the amount of $14,700.00 in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Purchase Agreement, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Resolution #12-238 approved. 

North Center Point Road from Stamy Road to Tower Terrace Road Lighting Improvements Project Pay Estimate No 4
City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate No. 4 for the 2012 North Center Point Road from Stamy road to Tower Terrace Road Lighting Improvements Project with payment instructions as follows:

· Payment made to Voltmer, Inc. of Decorah in the amount of $2,375.00 which pays approximately 88% of the completed contract work

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-239 approving application for Pay Estimate #4 for the North Center Point Road from Stamy Road to Tower Terrace Road Lighting Improvements Project FY2012, and direct City Clerk to make payment to Voltmer Inc. of Decorah, Iowa in the amount of $2,375.00, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dennis Norton

Resolution #12-239 approved. 

Amending and Clarifying Resolution #12-212 for a Final Schedule of Assessments and Providing for the Payment Thereof in Connection with the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension Project
On June 6, 2012, City Council passed Resolution #12-134 adopting and levying a final schedule of assessment for the Stamy Road from north of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension project.
Two assessed properties owned by Tower Commerce Center Inc. are being subdivided and a portion of the final special assessments associated with the plan of division to permit the filing of subdivision plat for Tower Commerce Center Fourth and Fifth Additions has been prepaid by the property owner.

Code of Iowa Chapter 384 allows the City Council to approve a plan of division and discharge the lien upon any of the lots by payment of the unpaid amount, as determined by City Council.

City Council passed Resolution #12-212 on September 19, 2012 and this resolution requires additional clarification on the legal descriptions of the parcels being assessed.

Revised assessments for the two subdivided properties owned by Tower Commerce Center Inc. are as follows:
	Assessment Number Shown on Schedule
	Property Owner Name and Property Description
	Final Assessment Amount Adopted on 06/06/2012
	Amount Paid for Portion of Property Subdivided
	Revised Final Assessment Amount

	2
	Tower Commerce Center Inc.

E1/2 NW1/4 SE1/4 29-84-7 Excluding land to be known as Tower Commerce Center 5th Addition
	$105,290
	-$26,320
	$78,970

	3
	Tower Commerce Center Inc.

NE1/4 SE1/4 29-84-7 Excluding Tower Commerce Center 1st, 2nd and 3rd Additions and excluding land to be known as Tower Commerce Center 4th Addition
	$56,700
	-$24,380
	$32,320


Upon approval of the resolution, the City Clerk will certify the amended schedule of assessments and accompanying plat to the Linn County Treasurer.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-240 amending and clarifying Resolution #12-212 for a Final Schedule of Assessments and providing for the payment thereof in connection with the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension Project for two assessed subdivided properties owned by Tower Commerce Center Inc., second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dennis Norton

Resolution #12-240 approved. 
Rescinding Resolution #12-197 Authorizing Staff to Move Forward with the Engineer Succession Planning Plan of Improvement Items $1, #2 and #4 (Adding Item #3)

City Council passed Resolution #12-197 on September 5, 2012, authorizing City Staff to proceed with Item #’s 1, 2, and 4 of the Engineer Succession Planning Plan of Improvement for engineering services at the City of Hiawatha.
After further consideration of the items originally approved by Resolution #12-197, Council Member, Marty Bruns found that Item #3 subject to a nine (9) month study was not included.  Marty Bruns desires to rescind Resolution #12-197 to include Item #3 along with the authorization to move forward with Item #’s 1, 2 and 4 of the Engineer Succession Planning Plan of Improvement.

Marty Bruns spoke of his motion at the September 5th meeting and stated that he thought he was also approving Item #3 which includes an Engineering Coordinator on staff as a nine (9) month study to determine the benefits to the City. 

Council Member, Bob Rampulla stated that he was a bit upset about this whole thing.  It has been a confusing process and Council already approved what was previously moved in September.  Rampulla stated that he reluctantly approves rescinding Resolution #12-197.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-241 rescinding Resolution #12-197 authorizing City Staff to move forward with the Engineer Succession Planning Plan of Improvement Items #1, #2 and #4 subject to a nine (9) month study, adding Item #3 subject to a nine (9) month study, second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dennis Norton

Resolution #12-241 approved. 
Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to Discuss the Purchase of Particular Real Estate 
Marty Bruns moved to go into closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate at 7:49 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton
Motion carried.
Bob Rampulla left the Council meeting at 7:52 p.m. during the short recess before the closed session and did not return.

Marty Bruns moved to go out of closed session and enter into regular session at 8:31 P.M., second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action Regarding the Purchase of Particular Real Estate in Connection with the Boyson Road / Robins Road Intersection Project
Property located at 975 Robins Road:

The acquisition of right-of-way, a permanent easement and a temporary easement on the property located at 975 Robins Road will enable the City of Hiawatha to provide for improvements to Boyson Road for service to its citizens in connection with the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection project.

A Purchase Agreement for the acquisition of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 975 Robins Road was signed by property owner Marshall Petersen of Inland Transport Company a/k/a Hawkeye Convenience and sets the price of the acquisition of the right-of-way and permanent easement at $37,225.00.  
A Purchase Agreement for the acquisition of a temporary easement on the property located at 975 Robins Road was signed by property owner Marshall Petersen of Inland Transport Company a/k/a Hawkeye Convenience and sets the price of the acquisition of a temporary permanent easement at $800.00.  
The total purchase amount is $38,025.00.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-242 approving and ratifying a Purchase Agreement for the purchase of right-of-way and a permanent easement in the amount of $37,225.00, and a Purchase Agreement for the purchase of a temporary easement in the amount of $800.00, between the City of Hiawatha and Inland Transport Company a/k/a Hawkeye Convenience on the property located at 975 Robins Road equaling a total purchase amount of $38,025.00, in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Purchase Agreements, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
Resolution #12-242 approved. 

Property located at 45 Boyson Road:

The acquisition of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 45 Boyson Road will enable the City of Hiawatha to provide for improvements to Boyson Road for service to its citizens in connection with the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection project.

A Purchase Agreement for the acquisition of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 45 Boyson Road was signed by property owner Thomas Bowler and sets the price of the acquisition of the right-of-way and permanent easement at $5,000.00.  

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-243 approving and ratifying a Purchase Agreement between the City of Hiawatha and Thomas Bowler for the purchase of right-of-way and a permanent easement on the property located at 45 Boyson Road in the amount of $5,000.00 in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Purchase Agreement, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
Resolution #12-243 approved. 

Bob Wheeler moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

____________________________
                                                                                                
Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 


            
ATTEST: 
________________________

Kim Downs, City Clerk                                          
